
 

Rotary  Four-Way Test 

   
Of the things we think, say or do… 

  Is it the truth? 

  Is it fair to all concerned? 

  Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

  Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 
NORTH BETHESDA ROTARY CLUB 

Original Pancake House 
12224 Rockville Pike  
Rockville, MD 20852  

 
Fridays @ 7:30 AM 

(7:15 AM to 7:30 AM Mix and Mingle) 
Contact us at  nbrotary.org 

2018-2019 Officers 
President: Ron Sigelman 

President-Elect: Carmela Carr  

Vice President: Joseph DiPietro  

Secretary: Linda Berg-Cross  

Treasurer: Steve Vaccarezza  

Club Service: Rob Follit  

Community Service: Joseph Kravitz  

Vocational Service: John Waterston  

International Service: Bob Sonawane  

Sergeant-at-Arms: (March) Joe DiPietro 
 

Rotary Charitable Foundation of  North Bethesda 
2019 Officers  & Directors 

President:  Carla Satinsky 
Vice Pres/Secretary: Barry Thompson 

Treasurer: Bob Fangmeyer  
Directors: Nick Martinez, Steve Vaccarezza 

March 22, 2019 

Date 
3 Minute  
Speaker Speaker Topic 

3/21 Ron Sigelman  Alan Pultyniewicz  
Montgomery County 

DEP 

Backyard  
Composting and 

Grasscycling.  

3/30 Charter Night, Maggiano’s Restaurant, Friendship Heights 
Note: No Meeting on Friday, March 29! 

4/5 Bob Sonawane Robert Green, 

Montgomery County 

Corrections 

Innovations and 

Challenges for 

MoCo Corrections 

4/12 Claes Ryn Carolyn Taylor 

Executive Director 

Montgomery 

Countryside Alliance 

4/13 Rock Creek Cleanup 
Beach Drive & Kensington Parkway, 9 AM—Noon 

MARCH THEME: 
WATER AND SANITATION MONTH 

 

March Milestones 

 1st  Vigdis Syversen   Birthday 

 5th Bob Sonawane    Birthday  

 27th  Wanda Fangmeyer    Birthday  



Last week’s program was a strategic view of our club service plans, 
led by incoming President Carmela. She went through our current 
projects to get a consensus on what to emphasize in the coming 
Rotary Year.  Current projects are: 

 Interact Club 
 Dictionary Project 
 Montgomery College Scholarships 
 Teacher of the Year 
 Edison High School 
 Rock Creek Cleanup 
 Holiday Food Drive 
 
Some ideas for new projects include a monthly hands-on project in 
community service; a needs-based project; sponsoring a Rotary 
Youth Leadership Award participant; and sponsoring a  Four-Way 
Test Speech Contest next year.  We’ll have a follow-up discussion 
of plans and programs at an upcoming meeting.  
 

Rock Creek Cleanup  
Set for April 13 

Our Annual cleanup in Rock 
Creek Park is scheduled for 
Saturday, April 13.  Once 
again, it will be at the 
Kensington Parkway bridge 
over Rock Creek.  Due to 
the heavy rains, there is 
plenty of trash!  The 
cleanup is part of the 
“Extreme Cleanup” 
sponsored by the Rock 
Creek Conservancy, the 
Alice Ferguson Foundation, 
and Montgomery County 
Parks. Contact Kevin for 
details.   

Photo: Bethesda Green 

 

Alan Pultyniewicz 
is the Recycling 
Coordinator for 
Montgomery 
County’s 
Department of 
Environmental 
Protection, Division 
of Solid Waste 
Services.   

As Recycling 
Coordinator, Mr. 
Pultyniewicz coordinates the  
County’s efforts to educate residents of single-family homes and 
multi-family apartments and condominiums, and employees and 
businesses about the County’s recycling regulations, as well as 
information about reducing waste, reusing materials, recycling, 
buying recycled products, backyard composting and grasscycling. 
Prior to becoming Recycling Coordinator in 2006, Mr. Pultyniewicz 
served as the program manager of both the County’s Business 
Recycling Program and the Multi-Family Recycling Program. He 
joined the Division as a program specialist with the Business 
Recycling Program in 2000. 

Mr. Pultyniewicz has been with the Montgomery County Division of 
Solid Waste Services for over 19 years and has a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Environmental Science. 

Rob & Victoria: We love trash. 


